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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, March 6, 2009
ROOM B127 
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Mark Comeau
Motion made by Phil Mayer and seconded by Christine Hammond to approve minutes of February 13, 2009 meeting; unanimously approved.  
Gloria Rogers, Managing Director of Professional Services from ABET gave a shortened version of her three-hour presentation on outcome assessments that she gave this morning.

She stressed that the process needs to be focused.  TRCC has eight (8) learning goals of GenEd that are being worked on.  She noted that there are outcomes at appropriate cognitive levels and that there is critical thinking at all levels in all disciplines.  The assessment is designed to assess the program, not the individual students; outcomes assessment is a human process.  All in all, she felt that TRCC is moving in the right direction with our outcome assessments.  
Those who attended the morning presentation felt that they learned something and appreciated Ms. Rogers’ positive and reassuring thoughts.

SOAR Grant – Tony Benoit reported that the goal of this grant is to place 272 people in green jobs within 3 years of the grant.  He will have more information available at the next meeting.

DEAN’S REPORT 

· As reported in the President’s Cabinet minutes of 3-4-09, commencement will be held on Saturday, May 30, 2009 at the U.S. Coast Guard Academy in Leamy Hall.  

· A faculty forum was held on Tuesday at which time the state budget was discussed.  Nothing specifically is known at this time other than the Governor has already asked for a 3% reduction in budget and will most likely be seeking an additional 2% reduction.  Pres. Jones is looking at various ways in which to accomplish this.  Dean Branchini was asked to look at ways in which the Academic Division can help cut the budget.  Another forum will be held next month.  
· Hope to be able to have conversations with faculty as to what we do with additional responsibilities and what we can do without, organize activities.
· Karen Aubin is working on the Fall schedule; hopes to be done by today.  May have to include night classes on the NTHS campus just for the fall, definitely Saturday classes as parking will be a big issue in the fall.

· The catalog is complete.  Thank you for getting all the information to Kacey McCarthy-Zaremba.

· Thank you to Gloria Rogers for a wonderful workshop.  

INFORMATIVE 

· Mark Comeau noted that the U.S. Coast Guard Academy is a welcome change of venue for graduation.

· Jon Brammer thanked Betti Gladue, Betty Williamson, Kacey McCarthy-Zaremba, and Linda Mathieu for their help with the Faculty Handbook revisions.  Things were cross-referenced when possible.  If there are any comments, please let Jon know. Full policy text was removed and now there are link to the complete policy.  The handbook can be viewed on ThreeRiversSharePoint site.  Forms are included.  Everyone is encouraged to look at it and send comments.  An online hardcopy is available.

· Brent Maynard distributed his Annual Tartan Quiz.  Answers will be given next month! 

· SMART Grant – Marge Valentin and Jesse McCoy spoke about a pilot program with the state being offered through Continuing Education dovetailing workforce skills for unemployed.  Recruitment was held yesterday (3/5) at One-stop; there were a total of 30 candidates.  This is the 3rd of 4 grants (DOL, Allied Health, Nursing) totaling approximately $60,000.  Entry-level manufacturing employment is the ultimate goal or enabling them to move on to a higher education level/program.  CE just found out about this in January and got it all together in 1-1/2 months!  Info. is on the CE website, there is a manufacturing career advisor on board.  Students who are already here, if unemployed are eligible.  Would like to have a pre-SOAR program.  

· Mark Comeau gave exploratory comments on Communication.  He met with those who sent emails, W. Kirkpatrick, P. Patsouris, P. Knowles, C. Hammond, J. Brammer, E. Freeman and B. Kennedy.  Thank you for your interest.  Some issues that came out of this meeting were1) lateral communication needs to be more honest and authentic, 2) disagreement does not need to be personal “disagree and commit”, 3) management needs to provide ample information for buy-in, 4) increase faculty mentoring; 5) more senior faculty involvement; 6) new campus having a positive effect; 6) increased casual social intervention.  
The group will reconvene after Spring break if you want to sit in, send an e-mail to Mark. 

DISCUSSION:

TASC Overview – Dave Ferreira – Looking for additional funds, grants and any other monies available.  Review committee members will be meeting on department level soon.  Members of the Review Committee are:  

Dave Ferreira

Jon Brammer

Matt Burbine

Brian Kennedy

Meg Wicsher

Jean Skiba

Communication– Mark Comeau will chair this task force.  He has canvassed faculty about communication within the college/division.  We need to be able to discuss; need a new vehicle that is inclusive, effective with good intent to the good of the college.  Being collegial with others and supervisors is a necessity as is honesty.  If interested in serving on this task force, send an email to Mark or stop by for a chat. 
Mark stated that he is waiting for an electronic copy of the PowerPoint presentation from Professional Day activities.  Issues to be discussed are:

· Need for effective communication

· Better organized
· Better defined structure for communication

· Modeling behavior/clear instructions

· Meaningful feedback – colleagues/students

· Scholarly circles – anyone interested please give a call or drop an email or stop by.

 OPEN/ANNOUNCEMENTS

-  
Brent Maynard suggested a board centrally located on campus where faculty/staff/students to express thankfulness during Thanksgiving holiday.                                                                                                                                                             
· Mark spoke about the revised voting policy for Academic Division that Kent Harding has been working on, i.e., timing for nominations.  Can they be made by April meeting so that nominees can address their platform to Academic Division?  Kent noted that he is actually working on by-laws for the Steering Committee and anyone wanting to join him can let him know.  
· Suggested that there be a written ballot ready in April for election in May so the Chairperson Elect can take over for 2 years.  

Dean Branchini stated that because of the timing, perhaps they would consider electing a chair for this year and then someone would already be in place.  Nominations would need to be made before the Steering Committee meeting.  A motion was made by Phil Mayer to call for nominations for Academic Chair for April meeting; seconded by Susan Topping; unanimously approved. 
· Kathy Gundersen – LAB is continuing with their First Monday Brown Bag Luncheons.  Next one (Going Green Initiative) will be held on Monday, March 25th from 11-12:00 in Room B210, Will Hare will host the April 6th luncheon on music professionalism and the paradox of affluence; Janet Hagen will host a book discussion on Three Cups of Tea on May 6th at the 6th Annual LAB Conference.  Hope everyone will try to attend at least one if not all luncheons.
· Chantal Krcmar – Service Learning group/students will be taking a trip to New Orleans where the students will be helping to rebuild and help residents still misplaced by Hurricane Katrina.  Students will be asking for donations to sponsor their travel.  Any checks written should be made out to Three Rivers Community College.
· Sandra Jeknavorian invited everyone to the opening of her art show this evening at the Artwork Studio on Chestnut Street in Norwich.  
· Frederick Knowles announced that the African American Organization has been renamed the Cultural Society and will be hosting a 2-hour Artists Collection on Thursday, March 26 featuring an Open Mic, music, dance, etc. in the cafeteria from 6:00-8:00 p.m.  Hope to see you there.

· Jesse McCoy – Three Rivers is sponsoring a team in the Hospice Walk which is a 3-mile walk being held at Mohegan Park on May 9th.  This is in coordination with GIVE.  If you have any questions, please see Jacqueline Sironen in Student Programs.
· Lili Rafeldt – CFT/EdTech will host a workshop with Tom Clark from Central Office speaking on Copyright issues regarding online concerns from 11:00 – 1:00 p.m. on Friday, April 3.

· Phil Mayer – April 29th is AIDS Awareness Day.  He will hopefully be taking students to the State Capital on that day to show their support.  Anyone who can come is welcome to do so.
· Peter Patsouris – A Greek organization to which he belongs is sponsoring a $1,000 award through April 15th for students.  Please see Peter for more information and feel free to share information with students you think worthy.
· Mark noted that he will be leaving for his annual European architecture trip on next Wednesday.  If you have a student who is going on this trip, he will make sure he incorporates some of your work into the tour.  He gave a brief itinerary for this trip.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:30 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Friday, April 3, 1:00 p.m. in Room B-127.

